


• TRDC has a large secondary school site to be included in the emerging 
Local Plan located in Carpenders Park that should be able to support 
Watford. This should form part of a strategic approach to education 
which the County Council is responsible for. How the site is brought 
forward and how large it is to meet need in the area will be up to HCC. 

• TRDC suggested that the cost of providing ‘free-schools’ should be 
explored as part of local plan viability work as they use different cost 
models than HCC as education provider (free schools often have less 
costs associated with them to deliver). 
 

6. Other cross boundary matters 
• WBC has published the Herts Water Study with the permission of HCC. 
• HCC has not informed other Herts authorities that the study has now 

been amended to reflect concerns raised by Chiltern (now 
Buckinghamshire District Council) and approved. 

 
7. SoCG update 

• TRDC and WBC agree to progress a SoCG.  
• WBC has been working on a SoCG with Dacorum BC and it is hoped 

this will form a template to use with others.  will complete and 
forward to TRDC. 
 

8. AOB 
• None 




